Rafi Miah

From: Eve Hersov

Sent: 18 February 2022 12:21

To: Planning Planning

Subject: Application Number 2021/3225/P Murphy's Yard

To whom it may concern:

| want to lodge my objections to the current planning application number 2021/3225/P for Murphy’s Yard. The
planning application details plans for massive overdevelopment of the site with tower structures that damage the
skyline of a vital element of refuge to many of us in the vicinity, Hampstead Heath. The view from Parliament Hill
which features a map of the London skyline would be blighted by towers that block light and detract from important
open views and space. It also seems that the number of planned residential units doesn’t stipulate any agreed
percentage of affordable housing nor is there adequate provision of public green space for prospective residents of
the proposed development. This is unacceptable as residents will need safe places to sit and for their children to
play close to their flats. My other objection is about the proposed corridor between the proposed development and
the Gospel Oak station which doesn’t appear to be thought through in terms of plantings, drainage, design, and
sustainability. The entire proposal appears to favour over-development and cramming lots of people into a space
that will ultimately be destructive to the local environment, views, light, and crowd the existing local amenities and
adjacent areas. It defies conservation and is detrimental in its density and scope.

Please don’t allow this application to proceed in it’s current form. Thank you for your time and attention.

Eve Hersov



